The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
June 8, 2018
Attendance:   R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, A. Cochran, K DiNardo, M Shaw, K Trevenen.  
Updates:

Community Coalition/Tri-Town Council- All-night grad party was a success, 200 students attended.   Vaping display for students scheduled June 12th in HS Library.  The following night same display will be held for parents at TTC location.  Youth Action Advisory Board developed PR flyer to increase awareness of the group and its role.  Group will be at Strawberry Festival this weekend, handing out flyers and participating in an activity for kids.     YAAB is looking into a presentation for 2019 called “Distractology” free to HS students focused on the issue of distracted driving.   
Administration- Patty reported that the president (Kristen DeMarko) of SEPAC (Special Education Parents Advisory Group) is interested in participating in SHAC in order to work together on common issues (SEL, bullying etc). Council will discuss what this may look like moving forward.   SEL committee is looking at the possibility of a survey next year to assess their progress. The committee may combine with Kristen Duffy’s mental health committee. Council decided it is important to have a representative from those committees sit on SHAC.  Patty will recruit at least one representative for next year.  Group also discussed other ways to increase our presence in the school and awareness of the group within the community.     Ideas included:  
                  1. SHAC “Umbrella” meetings that would include wellness committees from all 3 towns.

     2. Presence and tables at parent meetings
Old Business: 
Substance Use Prevention Policy-Karen reported that this working group revised the Masconomet education policy around substance use and referred to the current Use and Possession Policy. The group used sample policies and guidelines from DESE (based on the new regulations) and forwarded the draft to Dr. Lyons.   The draft was declined at this point, as leadership team felt the Use and Possession Policy (recently revised to include a general statement regarding substance use education by the school lawyer) was adequate at this time.  Kevin stated they may reconsider the policy next year.  As a side note, council realized that our Use and Possession Policy does not reflect our practice of a check in with an Adjustment Counselor whenever a student is suspended for substance use.  Many schools list an education component to this policy, so council made the recommendation to include this. 
Youth Risk Behavior Survey- revised survey completed.  All recommendations were accepted by leadership team, including transgender questions at the MS and asking whether student has an IEP.  TTC will prepare copies for administration Monday, November 19th.  The permission slip will be included in summer packet. 
Working Group Reports:

Wellness-No progress this year, will focus on reviewing and revising wellness policy next year.
Recycling-Brian Dow in art department has begun work on 2 recycling centers using scrap wood. Will need to 
purchase some supplies from Home Depot. Carrie will obtain invoice for materials from Brian, write a proposal 
and discuss financing options with Sue Givens. Carrie spoke with Environment Club who is very excited to
participate in the project.

Substance Use Prevention Policy-see above
WSWCWC (Whole school, Whole Community, Whole  Child)-Kevin reported that he will be including   

information obtained from this model in the back to school orientation day with staff.
New Business:  
End of Year report: See attached.

Nursing Director: Karen reported that the budget is supporting a change in the Health Office Staffing moving forward.    A Director of Nursing and Medical Secretary will be hired and start this summer with a vision of a Unified Health Center containing both MS and HS in the future. Next year, staffing of the two offices will remain the same.   The Nursing Director will take over as Chair person for SHAC .

Thoughts/Recommendations for next year-suggested goals noted on End of Year Report

ENJOY THE SUMMER!
